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The Commissioner 
Victorian Law Reform Commission 

GPO Box 4637 
Melbourne 3001. 

Subject: Neighbourhood Tree Disputes 

Dear Commissioner. 

L. Barry Wollmer
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Yesterday I received from the Attorney General, the Hon Jull Hennessy, and a 

copy of your consultation paper, "Neighbourhood Tree Disputes", submissions to 
which are now closed. 

Unfortunately, I was not aware of your paper until yesterday, even though I have 
corresponded with my local council months ago, to seek its help. Not even the 

Dispute Resolution Centre drew my attention to it. (That about sums up my 

opinion of the usefulness of the said centre). I do not have Internet facilities, 
indeed at 83 years, I know little about how to use it. Perhaps I might have found 
something there, had I known how to go searching such a matter. 

For what it is worth, I will offer some thoughts, in the hope that my situation 

which possibly reflects that of others also, is considered. 

Herewith is a copy of a letter to the Dispute Resolution Centre, (without 
attachments), which briefly describes my situation. Two Photographs are also 
herewith, one showing a huge limb, say 20-25 metres high and leaning in the 

direction of my house. The photo was taken after most of the cleaning up from a 
previous limb fall referred to in the attached letter. The second photograph 
shows a little of the fall referred to above. 

I have quickly read through the consultation paper and I am please that the 
Commission is examining the matter of neighbours and trees. My observations 

are as follows. 

In my opinion, the law in Victoria relating to tree disputes is totally 
unsatisfactory. Without wishing to appear rude, it seems that what legislation 

there is, was drawn up by lawyers for the benefit of lawyers and in reality offers 

no protection to persons and property that may be impacted and or 




















